
 
Minutes of the Meeting – October 2nd, 2019 
Makris Lobster & Steak House, Concord NH 

 
Call to Order: SCCNH Vice-President, Rob Widdick called the tenth business meeting of 2019 to order at 7:04 P.M. 
 
Members attending: (President) Nick Wilson, (Vice-President) Rob Widdick, (Treasurer) Brittni Widdick, (Corresponding Secretary) Charlie Parsons, 
(Executive Secretary) Calvin Demerath, (Past President) Paul Giblin, Gary Brundrett, Gary Smith, George Young, Howard Roundy, Ian Cook, Rick 
Staley, Vanessa Vittum, Katie Cole 
 
Secretary’s Report: Minutes were distributed from the meeting on September 4th. Motion was made to accept as submitted. (George/Paul) 
 
Treasurer’s Report: Brittni reports that accounts are in good standing and outstanding bills have been paid. (George/Paul) 
 
Membership Report: Katie reports no change in current membership. (Charlie/Paul) 
 
Programs 
Autocross Report: The fall school took place this last month with 12 students in attendance. The class went well, even seeing some of them 
participate in the following events. Autocross 10 had 53 registered and 47 with times getting 12 runs each. Autocross 11 had 48 registered and 47 
with times and 13 runs each. Discussion was had around end of year points winner awards, currently looking at jackets again this year.  
There was also discussion around updating classing next year and the potential of adding some sort of exhibition class for people who don’t 
know/don’t care about their class. 
 
Hillclimb Report: Vanessa reports that registration sold out very fast for Ascutney II. 4 drivers cancelled and 1 did not pass tech. 2 people were able 
to fill in last minute. The wire was run to traditional finish and times from that were published for those interested. The old communication boxes 
were put out but not used. There were minor issues on Saturday, but Sunday ran smoothly. We still need to update our reporting methods for end 
of day awards. The event was an overall success! 
Nick reports that we gave away or sold all but three of the special event shirts.  
Ian reports that Corey has been doing a lot of work to make this happen. We had an issue with an open mic on Saturday, but adjustments were 
made to transmit timers and changing channels on the radios due to local noise. With those changes, things went smoothly on Sunday. We are 
moving forward with getting a dedicated channel license from the FCC to avoid interference issues the future. There is also a plan to test on Sunday 
at Mt Washington to make sure what we have still works on the mountain.  
Thank you to both Ian and Corey for all the work you put into this!  
 
Old Business: 
Bylaw updates: Bylaws need to be updated and posted online 
Mt Washington: Howard reports that the timing is working, and we are moving along with sponsor agreements at this time. Nothing to publish 
right now.  
Makris Memorial Autocross: Paul is working with the family on selecting the charity. The event is coming up on October 13th. Paul will send out a 
press release. It was suggested that anyone who is just there for the charity event will be put in a non-points charity class. This will help speed 
registration since we won’t have to class every car for those just showing up for this event. 
 
New Business 
Board Nominations: If you are interested, please contact a board member to put your name in! 
Awards Banquet: Brittni is working on this and is getting the raffle going. Please let her know if you want to get involved or have anything to 
contribute. 
Yahoo Groups List: Rob is looking at moving to more of a newsletter style list for updates rather than the current mail list.  
General Discussion: 
Rob – Still looking for help to fill out content on the new website. Let him know if you can help. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:46 pm. (Rick/Charlie)  
 
Respectfully Submitted 
Calvin Demerath 
Executive Secretary 


